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Dear Board members:
 
Attached is a mid-month report.
 
Interestingly, our North Carolina REAL ID grant concept, which was shot down by the National 
Governors Association, is now back in play, this time supported by NGA. Shakespeare had it right in 
Hamlet, except for a minor typo - it should have read, "To sleep: perchance to dream: aye, there's the 
hub."
 
 
PS - due to a problem we are having with emails to multiple recipients, I've requested a delivery 
receipt for this message, to ensure that you receive it.
 
 
 
Best regards,
 
Neil
 
 
Neil D. Schuster
President & CEO
American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators
tel:         1.703.270.8932
email:   nschuster@aamva.org
 

mailto:
mailto:BoardOfDirectors@aamva.org
mailto:nschuster@aamva.org

